MERIDIAN PRIMARY SCHOOL



20 Pasir Ris Street 71 Singapore 518798

Tel: 6583 2125 Fax: 6583 4993 Email: meridian_ps@moe.edu.sg

Website: http://www.meridianpri.moe.edu.sg/

Our Ref: MPS/SM/2024/00x

9 January 2024

Through Principal

Dear P1 Parents and Guardians,

Use of ICT for Learning and Cyber Wellness

Further to my Parents Gateway message to you on MOE's Centrally Provisioned Digital Tools dated 8 Jan 2024, I would also like to share with you information on the use SLS for learning as well as some tips to guide your child navigate the cyber space safely.

Singapore Learning Space (SLS)

- 2. As part of MOE's commitment to nurture future-ready learners, an online learning platform known as the Singapore Student Learning Space (SLS) has been developed.
- 3. With SLS, students will be exposed to curriculum-aligned resources for them to learn at their own pace and collaboratively. Our teachers also design ICT based lessons using SLS to complement classroom teaching. In fact, we harnessed the use of SLS extensively for Home-Based Learning in the last two years!
- 4. Your child/ward will be given their account next week and they will be guided in activating the SLS account and using the learning platform. You may find out more on SLS at https://go.gov.sg/mpssls.

Cyber Wellness

- 5. While we harness technology to deepen learning, we also encourage our students to develop and maintain good Cyber Wellness (CW) habits. To complement CW lessons in schools, parents could seek to stay in touch with what is happening in our children's cyber world and understand their motivations for their interests and activities in the cyber space.
- 6. To support you in helping your child/ward on the appropriate use of the internet, you may refer to the tips below to help you reinforce CW education at home. We hope to partner you as we nurture your child/ward to be a responsible digital learner.



Cyber Wellness Resources in the School's Website (https://go.gov.sg/mpscw)

- 7. We have also designed a Cyber Wellness Pledge which we included in page 22 of the Student Handbook. The Pledge aims to motivate our students to cultivate good and healthy habits online. Parents are encouraged to support your child in his/her use of the internet.
- 8. Should you have any queries on ICT matters, please email me at lee huan leng@moe.edu.sg or call Tel: 6583 2125 Ext. 159 during office hours.
- 9. We look forward to your continued support in your child's/ward's education.

Thank you.

Huan Leng

Mr Lee Huan Leng Head of Department Information and Communications Technology